Maine Homeless Policy Committee
Meeting minutes 9/4/15
In attendance:  Steve Ellis, Jon Bradley, Cullen Ryan.
I.  Minutes.  The minutes from 8/7 were approved.
II. Items of current focus.
Steve’s tour of Rajat Mathur from Senate THUD Committee:  This tour went particularly well.  He met a person receiving FPC services who demonstrated the struggle of the lack of affordable housing.  The client also created a perfect segue for Steve to discuss the importance of Fed HOME funding, which is under Rajat’s wing in his role on THUD.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Federal and State.  The group reviewed federal and state policy issues.  Federal:  Congress is on recess, and the big question is what will happen in terms of raising the funding caps.  A two year temporary measure that limited the initial effects of sequestration runs out 9/30, so unless Congress acts, as of 10/1 the full effects of sequestration will be realized.  Cullen suggested that it is hoped that Congress will act either before 10/1 or shortly thereafter, and most likely if they are to do anything it will be by the end of the year 12/31.  Our Delegation is armed with information and well poised to do something about raising the caps; we have done our part to advocate.  Senators King and Collins seem ready to do everything they can do to end sequestration.  Cullen pointed out that a Politico article pointed to research of funding over the last 10 years to reveal that the cures suggested by the President for sequestration, about which Republicans are heatedly objecting to, are essentially the same funding amounts, when adjusted for inflation, as were enacted by Republicans without objection under President Bush in 2006.  
State:  The committee was familiar with the shelter funding bill that passed meaning $2M for shelters in the near future.  Cullen pointed out that the Democrats had made public the slowness of Stavros Mendros’ initiation of a signature campaign for a people’s veto of the asylum seekers law passed this year.  It was an odd move to potentially mock someone into saving face by achieving success with an effort that the Democrats don’t want to see successful.  There is also some likelihood that Republicans are considering saving the anticipated $100k price tag of the people’s veto so as to save that money for a larger welfare overhaul effort next year.  
III. Other.  Jon pointed out that food insecurity was arising from the City of Portland stoppage of food benefits for the asylum seeking population.  He will give more of an update at the SHC on Tuesday.
IV. Meeting Dates.  The group meets the Friday prior to the Statewide Homeless Council, which is typically the first Friday of the month, but sometimes is the second Friday, at 3pm.  The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, October 9th, at 3pm.  
